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SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION TO OUR PROXY STATEMENT
FOR OUR ANNUAL MEETING OF STOCKHOLDERS TO BE HELD ON MAY 2, 2019

Beginning in 2016, Vector Group Ltd. meaningfully enhanced its stockholder outreach program to expand the scope of its
discussions with institutional investors and has been engaging with stockholders in anticipation of our May 2, 2019 Annual
Meeting of Stockholders.

In response to the feedback received this year, our Compensation Committee intends to undertake an executive
compensation program review in 2019 with a view to implementing any appropriate changes for the 2020 compensation year. The
results of the review will be discussed in our 2020 proxy statement.


